

## Mark Speakman Attorney General

IM 20/ MAPS 20/ DPC A3526588

Mr David Blunt Clerk of the Parliaments Parliament House Macquarie Street SYDNEY NSW 2000

## Dear Mr Blunt

I write to provide the Government's response to the report of the Legislative Council's Standing Committee on Law and Justice entitled *Mining Amendment (Compensation for Cancellation of Exploration Licence) Bill 2019* (Report 72, 30 October 2019), for tabling in the Legislative Council.

I would like to thank the Committee members for their work in relation to this difficult issue.

The Government supports the Committee's first recommendation, "that the Mining Amendment (Compensation for Cancellation of Exploration Licence) Bill 2019 not proceed in its current form", for the reasons given in the report.

The Government notes the Committee's second recommendation, "that the Government address the outstanding matters raised during this inquiry, where appropriate, including the issue of compensation for innocent shareholders."

The Government reserves its position on the outstanding matters.

Yours sincerely

Mark Speakman Attorney General

3 0 APR 2020